Dear ones for whom Jesus Christ died,

I am experiencing the peace that passes all human understanding at this season of the year. I sincerely hope that you are as well. Our Lord invaded this world some 2000 years ago and the earth and the people in it have never quite been the same since. This is a joyful time of the year for celebration, thanksgiving, reflection, friends, relatives and particularly the body of Christ. I mean all of you, special friends.

My mind has been on all of you ever since my last newsletter. Allow me to take this opportunity to thank each and every one of you for your generous support throughout 2024. It was your dollars that kept us afloat throughout the year and I would like to repeat myself, thank you, thank you from the bottom of my heart.

2024 has been the busiest year that I have ever had discipling, teaching, preaching and participating in many camp Meetings. I am so grateful to our Lord for every opportunity and occasion. This is the most exciting work, the work of the Lord Jesus. I have been to so many places in the United States as well as overseas, Hati in particular. Each and every meeting (big or small) has been so unique in so many ways, all good.

As we turn our focus toward this season let us really focus on the incarnate child in Bethlehem. The virgin birth, promised in the Old Testament Scriptures – Isiah 9:6, centuries ago, found their fulfillment in the body of the Christ Child. Halleluiah, praise the name of the eternal Lord. Isaih says it well: 7:14 "Therefore the Lord Himself will give you a sign: Behold, a virgin will be with child and bear a son, and she will call His name Immanuel.

I sincerely wish each and every one of you a very Merry Christmas and the Happiest New Year you have ever had. God bless us one and all.

Dick